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FROM THE DESK OF THE EDITOR 

From time to time we are confronted with real tragedies where 
families are desperate for help because the breadwinner has 
been struck down suddenly and his dependants have no one to 
turn to but the Eighty Club.  The latest case is one concerning Mr. 
John Edward Fernando, married to Bianca nee Outschoorn.  They 
have two children, both of whom are sponsored through this Club. 

On a day in July, Mr Fernando was riding his bicycle to give his 
daughter a lift back from a tuition class.  On the way, he was 
knocked down by a car and rushed to hospital with severe head 
injuries.  After surgery, he was declared 50% brain dead and sent 
home a ‘vegetable.’  He just lies there, immobile, with his wife 
having to do everything for him.  He is nasal fed and the prognosis 
is that he could continue to live in this manner indefinitely.  Luck-
ily his mother-in-law lives with them and can assist in his care. 
One can imagine the plight Bianca found herself in.  Her husband 
leaves the house to bring back their daughter and comes home a 
wreck who cannot speak, move or otherwise help himself.  She 
came to the DBU and told the welfare staff about her plight and 
they brought the case to our notice.  Immediately, we gave them 
a pension which would give them an income of Rs.15,000 per quar-
ter and help to keep the home fires burning.  The sponsorship of 
both their children also helped.  For obvious reasons, Bianca is un-
able to go out and work. 

This is another sad case similar to that of Mr Stanley de Fry who 
was in an accident while driving his three-wheeler and was sent 
home with brain damage, totally unconscious and helpless.  When I 
described this case in the newsletter, many members rallied 
round with spontaneous donations which helped his wife, Nilmini, 
get on her feet and re-organise her life.  Mr de Fry has since 
passed away and the family are faring well with a pension being 
paid to the widow by the Eighty Club. 

Our members are never slow to open their hearts and their wal-
lets in these cases and is one reason why I am proud to be a mem-
ber of the Eighty Club. 



                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Presidents Report June 2014 

They say that all good things must come to an end and this being the end of my sixth year as President of 
our great Club, I will not be seeking re­election as I feel it is time to step aside and make way for new 
blood.  I must say that I have enjoyed my time as President and it has been extremely rewarding 
 
We have maintained the number of Less Fortunate People we support in Sri Lanka at 215.  These 
Beneficiaries are paid a monthly stipend of Rupees 3000 per month and, where appropriate, a Spouse 
allowance of Rs 1000 and a Family Allowance of Rs 1000.  In addition a Christmas Bonus of Rs 2000 and a 
Mid­year Bonus of Rs 3000 were also paid. This has only been made possible due to the continued 
support of all our members, friends and benefactors who not only attend our regular functions, but make 
very generous donations throughout the year. 
 
Your support and encouragement is greatly appreciated and is the inspiration for all on our committee to 
keep pressing on.  The majority of our Committee members have been serving in this capacity for over 10 
years. 
 
I am dedicating this report to thanking all those generous and kind hearted people who through their 
generosity and willingness to help, have made my task a real pleasure. 
 
Firstly and most importantly to all our Members, Friends, and Benefactors a very big Thank You.  Your 
continued support is what helps this Club to meet its obligations. 
 
To the de Silva family, Lorraine,Victor, Shanaka and Krishan  you are a one of a very rare kind.  Over the 
past 15 years these fine folk have donated in excess of $100,000 and continue to do so.  Personally, I have 
found it a great pleasure to deal with you all on a professional and most importantly on a social level. 
Thank you very much for your assistance and advice over the past six years. 
 
My thanks also to Padmini and Bala Mahedran for the donation of clothes for the needy in Sri Lanka and 
the donation of their delicious hors­d`oeuvres provided for our Christmas Dance. 
 
Arleen and Bertie Ekanaike have agreed to sponsor the band for our December Dance and have also 
donated a number of raffle prizes over the year ­ your generosity is greatly appreciated. 
 
I would like us to remember those members who have passed away. Bequests to our Club by families of 
those who have passed away are very welcome and go a long way in helping to meet future obligations. 
Thank you to all these families who remembered the less fortunate during their hour of sadness. 
 
As usual, our regular lunches and the annual dance were very well supported and I thank the patrons of 
these functions and the caterers who contribute in no small measure by providing not only very tasty and 
sumptuous meals but at a very reasonable cost. 
 
A special Thanks to Mazhar and Melanie Rauff, who have been the caterers at the majority of our lunches, 
for their benevolence.  You have been more than generous with your pricing and donations. 
 
Our Christmas Dance will be held, once again, at The Grand on Cathies Lane on the 6th of December. 
Please continue to support this function which is the jewel in the crown as far as our functions are 
concerned.  Please book early to avoid disappointment. 
 
To all the members of our very hard working committees of Management and Fund Raising,  Thank You 
for your selflessness and dedication to the cause.  Without you our Club could not exist.  The Good Lord 
will reward you for the sacrifices you make. 
 
Not many of us appreciate the volume of work our Treasurer, Tony Scarnivel and Assistant Treasurer 
Melville Knower, are required to perform.  Every year, in excess of 600 invoices have to be forwarded and 
then receipts issued on payment.  Quarterly invoices for Student sponsorship have also to be processed. 
In addition, Melville has the unenviable task of following up those Sponsors who are in arrears.  Please 
ensure that Student sponsorship payments are kept up to date as these students rely on these funds to 
pay their school fees.  Tony and Melville, your untiring efforts have made my job as President very 
enjoyable. 
  



 
 
Our search for new members continues and I ask you to assist us by recommending our organisation to 
friends and relatives.  Our hardworking and dedicated Membership Secretary, June Isaaks, who also 
doubles as the MC at our functions, is ever ready to provide any information ­ A very big Thank you to 
June. 
 
I am certain that each and every one of you look forward to receiving our very entertaining and 
informative Newsletter. To produce a document such as this is no easy task and is made all the more 
onerous by virtue of the fact that our Editor soldiers on in spite of having to undergo Dialysis three days a 
week and has had to endure other medical problems as well.  Darryl! Your efforts are greatly appreciated 
and provide a lot of entertainment and information to all members.  Darryl also is the Welfare 
Coordinator responsible for maintaining, assessing and coordinating payments to the 215 needy friends in 
Sri Lanka.  Words are not enough to thank you for your efforts. Keep up the Great work. June and your 
support over the past 6 years is much appreciated. 
 
The Student Sponsorship scheme continues to prosper and grow under the tutelage of Trevor Collette, 
Thanks Trevor for your friendship, help and advice throughout the year.  Prompt payment of sponsorship 
is appreciated as these children depend on these funds to keep their education going. 
 
Esther and Melville Knower have very graciously agreed to help Tony and Trevor with a number of very 
onerous administrative tasks, a special Thank you from me. 
 
To our Web Master and Good friend, Earle Ferdinand, Thanks again and the club would be unable to 
function as smoothly without your valued input. 
 
It would be very remiss of me if I did not thank all those wonderful members and friends who contributed 
to my special project to provide Christmas Gifts to our sponsored children. Thanks to each and every one 
of you good folk.  I will continue this endeavour if sufficient contributors are prepared to make donations. 
I am loathe to approach members as we seem to be constantly seeking funds for various projects, 
however, I can assure you that every request is for a very deserving cause.  To be able to see the looks of 
happiness on the faces of these children is treasured.  As donations have been a little less this year, any 
donation no matter how small will be greatly be appreciated. 
 
To Anthea Muller and her team at the DBU, a big Thank you from me personally and from all the 
members of the Eighty Club for all the good work and good things that you do.  You are a truly Blessed 
lady and will no doubt receive your just rewards in the future. Etienne, your efforts in attending to the 
many requests and daily enquires from, not only the Welfare Beneficiaries, but also the Sponsored 
Children and their families deserves special mention and a special Thank You.  
 
Last but not least, our hard working Secretary, who also has the unenviable task of looking after me and 
keeping me in line, a special Thank You.  Your efforts are greatly appreciated by the committee and me. 
There is no way that I could have successfully carried out my Presidential duties without your support and 
input. 
 
In conclusion, once again Thank You and May God Bless you and your families for your generosity and 
help. 
 
Please keep up the good work. 
   



 
 

SOCIAL NOTES 
 
 

Aureliya Edwards;  Deanna Van Cuylenberg;  Audrey Ferdinands;  Henry 
Brohier;  Lyn & Irene Isaaks;  Lorna Vanderzeil;  Maureen Alles;  Noeline 
Mortimer;  Marguerite LaBrooy;  Hazel Carron;  Brian & Electra Drieberg;  
Gwen Boustead;  Melanie Rauff;  Maureen Sincock;  Doreen Gauder;  Ron 
Raymond;  Terence Vanderlaan. 
 

 

Lyn & Irene Isaaks on their 44th Anniversary 
Theo & Marie Rabot on their 53rd Anniversary 
Aureliya & Robin Edwards on their 51st Anniversary 
Jill & Glen Reimers on their 50th Anniversary 

	
FOR ALL THOSE BORN PRIOR TO 1950 

 
We are the survivors!  Consider the changes we have witnessed – we were born before 
television, before penicillin, before polio shots, frozen food, Xerox, contact lenses, frisbees 
and the pill.   We were before radar, credit cards, laser beams and ball point pens;  before 
pantyhose, dishwashers, clothes driers, electric blankets, air conditioners, drip-dry clothing 
and before man walked on the moon. 
 
We got married first, and then lived together.  How quaint can you be?  We were before 
house-husbands, gay rights, computer dating, dual careers and computer marriages.   We 
were before day care centres, group therapy, and nursing homes.  We never heard of FM 
radio, tape decks, electric typewriters, artificial hearts, word processors, yoghurt and gays 
wearing earrings.  For us time sharing meant togetherness, not computers or 
condominiums; a “chip” meant a piece of wood, hardware meant hardware and software 
wasn’t even a word. 
 
In 1950 “Made in Japan” meant junk, and the term “making out” referred to how you did in 
an exam or interview.  Pizzas, McDonalds and instant coffee were unheard of. 
In our day cigarette smoking was fashionable, grass was mown, coke was a coloured drink 
and pot was a thing you cooked in.  Rock music was Grandma’s lullaby and AIDS were 
helpers in the Principal’s office. 
 
We were certainly not before the difference between the sexes was discovered, but were 
surely before the “sex change”  We made do with what we had, and were the last generation 
that was so dumb as to think that you needed a husband to have a baby. 
No wonder that we are so confused and that there is such a generation gap. 
But we survived!!  What better reason to celebrate.  Cheers! 
 
Thank you for sending this in, Rita Young! 
  



											
 
 

 
SENEVIRATNE.  Lalith Edward.  Passed away June 25, 2014.  
Husband of Pearl, father of Nilmini (Cookie) and Arjuna. Brother of 
Sarath, Charmaine and Praymani and the late Ranjith.  Grandfather 
of Tashya, Natasha, Nicole, Karen, Natalie and Leah. 
 
 REID.  Johann Howard (Tiny). Mar. 25, 1948 - Aug. 9, 2014. 
Husband of Katie (dec. ) and father of Nivanka with Jonathan and 
Peisha with Michael. Pa to Thomas, Anneliese, Imogen and Asher.  
A steadfast and ever faithful Man of God.  
 

JANSEN - DORIS ANNE (formerly of No. 31, Sirimal Avenue 
Dehiwala).  Wife of late Everard Donald (Commercial Bank 

Colombo),  mother of Malcolm, Tamara and Terry.  Mother-in-law of Jackie, Larry and Gillian. Passed 
away peacefully on 7.9.2014 in Australia.  
 
MACK. Spencer. 2.11.1931 - 4.9.2014.  Dad to Gary and Cathy. Poppy to his grandchildren Jason, 
Amelinda, Casandra and Kieran.  Adored by his great grandchildren Kaylah, Kayne and Allira. 
Reunited with Mum (Granny).  
 
The Mack Family would like to offer their sincere thanks to all for their messages of sympathy and gifts to the 
Eighty Club.  Also, our thanks for your presence at the funeral service.  Peggy & Douglas Mack. 

Bryan & electra drieberg 303.85 Mervyn & Myrna de zilwa 34.90 

Henry brohier in memory of 
 

- ADRIAN & DAWN PEARS 20.00 

Pamela brohier 25.00 C & J De La Zilwa 42.00 

Rita hesse 30.00 Pat & marie Kelly 13.00 

June mack 24.00 Homi & Marjorie jilla 37.90 

Jennifer & annesley young 39.45 Yvonne elders 156.05 

Doris & binky abel 34.15 Total 760.30 

. 
THE LESS FORTUNATE MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY DEPEND ON YOUR HONOURING 

YOUR COMMITMENT TO THIS CLUB AND TO THEM.  PAYMENT OF MEMBERSHIP FEES 
CAN BE MADE, IN CASH, TO ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER OR BY CHEQUE, MONEY ORDER 

OR DIRECT BANK TRANSFER INTO THIS CLUB’S ANZ BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: 
 

ACCOUNT NAME: EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. 
BRANCH NUMBER: BSB 013479 
ACCOUNT NUMBER:  300355583 

IN MAKING DIRECT DEPOSITS PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR INVOICE NUMBER AS A 
REFERENCE.  IN ADDITION TO YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE, A VOLUNTARY DONATION WILL 

BE GREATLY APPRECIATED! 



 

�A Measure of the Divine in Us�  

The unselfish generosity of forgiveness is a myth. Forgiveness is more important to the one who 
forgives than it is to the one who is forgiven. 
 
Bitterness, once it sinks like sand in the soul, skews our balance for years to come. It is always 
there, scratching and digging and eating and burning the heart out of us.  We smile at some, of 
course, but the smile is more pretence than real.  We are not really open, not really loving, not 
really a happy person.  
And the end of time draws nearer. 
 
Only we can free ourselves from the burden of bitterness old anger brings with it still.  Only we 
can begin to look for the exceptions that make this a forgivable offense rather than immutable 
malevolence.  Do we even remember clearly anymore what it was that happened?  Are we really 
sure it was as intentional as we have painted it all these years? 
 
Hasn’t too much time been wasted on this little bit of nothingness already?  Is this the kind of 
thing we want to have continue to weigh us down as we spend the last of our days, the best of 
our days?  Is this the shrunken end to which we have brought ourselves?  Is this the distance we 
want between us and life, now that we know how wonderful life is really meant to be? 
 
Forgiveness puts life back together again. It is proof of our own learnings.  It is a sign of our own 
inner healing.  It is a mark of our own self­knowledge.  It is the measure of the divine in us. 
 
–from The Gift of Years by Joan Chittister (BlueBridge) 

  



                                          

 
HOW YOUR MONEY IS SPENT 

 
The	following	WBs	passed	away	in	the	last	quarter	and	were	
replaced:	
	
Bridget	Mortier	 ­	 Replaced	by	P.	Anderson	
Neita	Lindsay	 ­	 Replaced	by	J	E	Fernando	
Rex	Gomes	 	 ­	 Replaced	by	M.	Gomes	(wife)	
	

The	following	WBs	had	not	collected	their	allowances	for	over	a	year	and	are	
presumed	to	be	deceased:	
	
Gordon	Muller		 ­	 Replaced	by	V.	Nathanielsz	
Florence	Ingram	 ­	 Replaced	by	S.	De	Olivera	
Shirley	Raux	 ­	 Replaced	by	P	de	Zilwa	
	 	 	 =========================================	
The	Beneficiaries	were	paid	their	allowances	on	July	30th	for	the	3rd	quarter.		Some	
examples	of	their	conditions,	despite	which	they	find	their	way	to	the	DBU	to	collect	
this	money,	go	to	show	how	vital	this	money	is	for	them.	
	
Claude	Clark	–	has	had	a	hernia	operation	and	could	not	sit.		Stood	until	he	was	
paid.	
Clarence	Pompeus	–	had	a	pain	in	the	heart	and	took	medication	while	he	spoke	to														
Anthea.	
Frederick	Raffel	 ­		has	throat	cancer	and	came	for	his	money	in	spite	of	it.	
Doreen	Tradigo	 ­	had	a	fall	in	the	morning	but	despite	being	hurt,	collected	her	
money.	
Evadne	van	Rooyen	–	collected	her	dues	but	is	entering	hospital	on	8/9/14	to	
remove	cysts	in	her	spleen	and	kidney.	
Marina	Francke	 ­	Suffering	from	cellulitis	and	is	under	treatment	but	came	and	
collected	her	money.	
	
	
Members	who	read	the	above	will	realise	that	these	poor	beneficiaries	of	ours	are	
greatly	dependant	on	the	money	that	we	pay	them	quarterly	though	not	a	princely	
sum.		The	cost	of	living,	in	Sri	Lanka,	continues	to	spiral	upwards	whilst	their	
quantum	of	payments	remain	the	same,	hence	their	being	frantic	when	it	comes	to	
collecting	their	benefits.		The	Club	cannot	afford	to	pay	them	more	than	they	are	
doing	now	and	have	to	depend	solely	on	members	meeting	their	present	
commitments	to	even	continue	their	present	rate	of	payments.		Hence	our	pleading	
to	members	that	they	pay	their	membership	fees	on	time	and	when	due.		Of	course,	
most	members	do	pay	in	time,	together	with	a	generous	donation	as	well,	BUT	some	
members	tend	to	forget	and	the	Club	has	to	spend	money	on	extra	postage,	etc	to	
remind	them.		To	those	who	have	paid	in	time,	THANK	YOU,	but	to	those	who	have	
forgotten,	please	pay	your	member	ship	fees	now	so	that	the	Club	can	continue	its	
welfare	projects.	
	
Darryl Isaaks, Welfare Coordinator	



	
	

	
	

	



	 	
	
	
 

	 	   

 

Please note that if you see a red 
Spot on your address label, you have 

Not paid your membership fees 
For the year 2014-2015. 

Please pay your membership fees, 
Plus a wee bit extra as a donation, 
Without delay so that we can meet 

Our commitments to the less fortunate 
Members of our community in sri lanka. 

Thank you, very much, for your 
Compliance. 

 
Payments can be remitted by cheque, 
Money order or bank remittance. 

If you choose to walk into a bank to 
Make a remittance, they May not agree 

to include Your name in the details 
In which case make sure that they 

include your invoice number so that the 
treasurer can identify from whom the 
money has been received.  If not, the 

payment cannot be credited to you and 
you will be shown as being in arrears 
in the club’’’s records and even being 
subject to a cancelled membership. 

 

 



 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
 
 
 

                                 
                   
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
      

 
 

 

 

 

 

                    
 
 
 
                                        
       
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

                 

DATES, VENUES AND MENUS MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE. 
RESERVATIONS MAY BE MADE WITH THE COORDINATORS 
NAMED ABOVE WHOSE PHONE NUMBERS ARE FOUND ON 

THE FRONT PAGE OR WITH ANY OTHER COMMITTEE MEMBER. 
BOOKINGS CANCELLED THREE DAYS BEFORE THE EVENT 

MUST BE PAID FOR IN FULL. 
GUESTS SHOULD ARRIVE AT THE GOOD SHEPHERD HALL 

AT 12.30 PM, OR AFTER  - NOT BEFORE. 

 
      

We welcome the following new members: 
Julia VIDOR of South Yarra, Vic 

Keith & Naomi BARROW of Endeavour Hills, Vic 
Kathleen KRONENBERG of Scoresby, Vic 

John & Sonja HARDING of Doncaster East, Vic 
May TINAWY-BATTISTA of Bulleen, Vic 
Neliya BARTHELOT of Noble Park, Vic 

Alan & Gabi WALTON of East Brighton, Vic 
Hermann & Carol LOOS of Toorak, Vic 

Kenneth & Kathy ANTHONISZ of Mount Colah, NSW 
Yvonne RAJENDRA of Noble Park, Vic 

Mark & Michelle PIETERSZ of Glen Waverley, Vic 
Arrnold & Kaye EBERT of Seaford, Vic 

Tony & Monica SOCCIO of Avondale Heights, Vic 
Julius & Romaine FERDINANDS of Aspendale, Vic 

Des & Cheryl NUGENT of Drouin, Vic 
Ruvan & Betty WEERERATNE of Keysborough, Vic 



OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR GENEROUS 
DONATIONS 
                                        Donations received to 25th September 2014 

 Abel Binky Doris 10.00 
 

Fernando  Maurine 100.00 
Aldons  Ione 30.00 

 
 In memory of Cecil Fernando   

 Anghie  Ruth 11.00 
 

Fernando Audrey 20.00 
Auscey Financial Services 50.00 

 
In memory of Luke Fernando   

 For Advertisement in Newsletter    
 

Fernando Mike 20.00 
Baines Ron Jacinth 20.00 

 
Fernando Ranee 20.00 

Bartels  Aileen 10.00 
 

Ferreira Adrian Marion 20.00 
Bartholomeusz  David Moira(Vic) 100.00 

 
Fletcher Chris Petula 20.00 

-In memory of Edith Bilsborough   
 

Foenander Hugh Avril 270.00 
Bartholomeusz Moira Joyce 70.00 

 
Foenander Odath Sandra 20.00 

Bastiaensz  Esme 20.00 
 

Forbes Vernon Vilma 70.00 
Brough  Anna 70.00 

 
 In memory of Rita Raymond   

Buttery Derrick Elaine 70.00 
 

Forster Dennis 10.00 
Buultjens Michael Jean 50.00 

 
Forster Wilhelm Romaine 20.00 

Caspersz Dunstan 25.00 
 

Garnier Rodney Carole 20.00 
In memory of Barbara Caspersz   

 
Gauder  Doreen 20.00 

Challis Cheryl robert 20.00 
 

In memory of Clive Gauder   
Collinson  Dawn 220.00 

 
Gauder  Muriel 50.00 

In memory of Archie Collinson   
 

Gerlach Maxwell Joan 20.00 
 & Conraad Hatch   

 
Gibson Jean 70.00 

Colpo Patricia 20.00 
 

Goggin Peter Rosemary 70.00 
Cook  Rowena 70.00 

 
Gooneratne Gladwin Audrey 25.00 

Cooray Gordon Shanthi 20.00 
 

Gray Derek 30.00 
Crowe Chester Pax 70.00 

 
Greve Derrick Heather 70.00 

Da Silva Clifford 250.00 
 

Hanibalsz  Louise 20.00 
Dabrera  Cheryl 20.00 

 
Harridge Dawne 20.00 

David Dion 20.00 
 

Harris Dimitri Sarah 20.00 
D'Costa Reginald Sheila 20.00 

 
Hatch Rita 300.00 

De Bruin  Doreen 20.00 
 

In memory of Conraad Hatch   
De Hoedt Joe Shirley 40.00 

 
Heatherich Martin Patricia 20.00 

De Jong Patrick 20.00 
 

Henricus Malcolm Christine 20.00 
De Kauwe Faye Heschell 20.00 

 
Herft Angelo Melinda 20.00 

De Kretser Desmond & Dianne 100.00 
 

Herft Damian Caroline 90.00 
De Kretser Keith Myra 20.00 

 
Herft Damian Caroline 50.00 

De Kretser Vivian 50.00 
 

Hoffman Everard Dagmar 100.00 
De Kretser Warwick Peggy 20.00 

 
For buns & tea to Welfare Beneficiaries 

De Moore  Eileen 100.00 
 

Hogan Gavan & Maureen 70.00 
De Niese Alan Ramona 70.00 

 
Ingleton Rodney Mignon 70.00 

De Silva  Rosemary 100.00 
 

Isaaks Lyn Irene 20.00 
de Souza Lyn 20.00 

 
Jackson Kevin L 50.00 

De Zilwa  Denise 30.00 
 

Jansen Terry Gillian 20.00 
De Zilwa David 50.00 

 
Jansz Cedric Faye 30.00 

De Zilwa Mervyn Myrna 20.00 
 

Jansz Trevor Inez 5.00 
De Zilwa Wilhelm Marina 20.00 

 
Jilla Homi Marjorie 50.00 

Deckker Norman Christine 20.00 
 

Jilla Homi Marjorie 50.00 
Dekker Anthony Kristine 40.00 

 
Jonklaas  Leslie 70.00 

Demmer  Christine 20.00 
 

Joseph  Doreen 20.00 
Deutrom Bil 70.00 

 
Joseph Betty 25.00 

Dickson Rick Betty 20.00 
 

Juriansz Robin Shireen 20.00 
Dircksze Aubrey Patricia 20.00 

 
Kelly Maureen 20.00 

Drieberg Bryan Electra 20.00 
 

Kelly Maureen 40.00 

       



 

     Else Jackie Bill 50.00 
 

Kelly PAT Marie 50.00 
In memory of Richard Young   

 
Koch  Carol 100.00 

Ferdinand Therese 20.00 
 

Koelmeyer Anthony Rosemary 30.00 
Ferdinands Rupert Tamara 30.00 

 
Kreltszheim James 30.00 

Fernando  Marcia 10.00 
 

Kreltszheim Mervyn Patricia 20.00 

   
La Brooy Earl Iris 100.00 

La Brooy Mirabelle 70.00 
 

Ragel  Florence 70.00 
La Brooy Trevor Vilma 20.00 

 
Rauff Mazhar Melanie 50.00 

Leembruggen Barbara,Pat & Nick 50.00 
 

Reimers Glenn Jill 50.00 
In memory of Edith Bilsborough   

 
Roberts Carmen 20.00 

Leembruggen Betty & Sam 50.00 
 

Robertson Jack Emily 20.00 
In memory of Edith Bilsborough   

 
Robson Laurie Gail 100.00 

Leembruggen  Francesca 20.00 
 

Celebrating Keith DeKretser's 60th Birthday 
Lemm Kevin Vicki 20.00 

 
Rocque Eric Yvonne 30.00 

Lobo Ben Yvonne 50.00 
 

Rode Dennis Barbara 70.00 
Lourensz Malcolm Jeanne 150.00 

 
Rodrigue Roger Bety 120.00 

In memory of Kathleen Lourensz,  
 

Scharley Marie 200.00 
Errol Gray & Bryan Gray   

 
Schokman Pat Jean 20.00 

Ludekens Dudley Pam 30.00 
 

Schoorman Dorothy 20.00 
Ludowyk  Chireen 50.00 

 
Schrader Mark Karen 30.00 

Ludowyk Robin Joan 25.00 
 

Schrader Peggy 50.00 
In memory of Felicia Pereira   

 
Schumacher Anton 20.00 

Mack Derrick Bernice 40.00 
 

Schumacher Ivor Eileen 100.00 
Mack Spencer 20.00 

 
In memory of Emil Hunter   

Madawela Percy Barbara 20.00 
 

Schumacher Ivor Eileen 100.00 
Maddaford Tania Darryl 70.00 

 
In memory of Dorn Schumacher   

Martinus  Priscilla 50.00 
 

Scovell Elliston Fleur 25.00 
Martinus Oswald Maeve 20.00 

 
Sethupathy Bryan  Michelle 70.00 

Matthysz Maurice 70.00 
 

In memory of Anton Sethupathy   
McIntyre Graeme 10.00 

 
Sethupathy Christine 70.00 

Metzeling Laurian Pam 170.00 
 

In memory of Anton Sethupathy   
Michaux- Armel Robert  Suzanne 100.00 

 
Siebel  June 140.00 

Michaux Jeanette 30.00 
 

In memory of Haig    
Miller Francis Cheryl 70.00 

 
Silva Mike Barbara 20.00 

Miller Louise 20.00 
 

Sincock Maureen 20.00 
Misso Robin Gwen 55.00 

 
Smith Dale 20.00 

Mitchell Jeff Raine 30.00 
 

Spittel Dave Coreen 20.00 
In memory of Richard Young   

 
Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00 

Moldrich Chris 70.00 
 

St.John  Shirleen 20.00 
In memory of Constance & Ben Moldrich 

 
Stewart Glen 20.00 

Moldrich Elmo  Dionne 100.00 
 

Thiedeman Michael Janis 70.00 
Morrison Meredith 70.00 

 
Thomasz Malcolm  June 30.00 

Nicholas  Arlene 50.00 
 

Thresher  Marlene 70.00 
Nicholas Clifford Geraldine 20.00 

 
Thurgood Bertram Marlene 10.00 

Nugara Merrill Arlene 30.00 
 

Tytler Harry June 20.00 
Ohlmus Fritsz Liz 20.00 

 
Van Twest  Eileen 100.00 

Ondaatje Aelian Patricia 20.00 
 

Visser John Diana 20.00 
Ondaatje Peter Rochelle 270.00 

 
Wambeek  Cynthia 20.00 

  



 
 
 
 

Ondarchie  Althea 20.00 
 

Weeraratne Betty Ruvan 100.00 
Overlunde Stevie Kathy 20.00 

 
For advertisement in Newsletter   

Palewandrem  Miriam 20.00 
 

Weiman Gordon & Heather 70.00 
Paternott  Elvera 50.00 

 
Weinman Carlyle 20.00 

Pears Adrian Dawn 50.00 
 

Weinman Doreen 40.00 
In memory of Grant & Maisie Colomb 

 
In memory of Noel & VErna Weinman 

     

     Pears Adrian Dawn 100.00 
 

Weinman Doreen 20.00 
Pereara Maryse 20.00 

 
Weinman Lorraine 70.00 

Perkins Andrew 50.00 
 

Wells-Jansz Robin Maureen 70.00 
In memory of Velda Perkins   

 
In memory of Lorenz Bartholomeusz 

Perkins Andrew 50.00 
 

Welsh Larraine Trevor 100.00 
In memory of Ivor Ferdinands   

 
-In memory of Conraad Hatch   

Phillips Charmaine Valentine 20.00 
 

Welsh Russell Valerie 20.00 
In memory of Eustace Brohier   

 
Whatmore  Margie 20.00 

Poppenbeck Emile Ishbelle 20.00 
 

 In memory of Esther Roberts   
Presser Karen 20.00 

 
White George Genvieve 10.00 

Rabot Theo  Marie 20.00 
 

Whitham  Wendy 20.00 
Williamsz Denis Myrna 20.00 

 
             Anonymous Donations 

Williamsz Steven Julie 70.00 
 

1 of $10 10.00 
Woodbury John Forrest 70.00 

 
4 of $20 80.00 

Wright George Claudette 20.00 
 

2 of $30 60.00 
Wright George Claudette 50.00 

 
4 of $50 200.00 

In memory of Emil Hunter   
 

1 of $70 70.00 
Young Annesley Jennifer 20.00 

 
3 of $80 240.00 

Young Rita 50.00 
 

1 of $150 150.00 
In memory of Richard Young   

 
1 of $170 170.00 

Young Sonia Ian 30.00 
 

1 of $200 200.00 

   
1 of $2000 2,000.00 

     

     

                                    IN MEMORY OF SPENCER MACK   
Anonymous 90.00   

Antunovic Catherine 20.00   

Ephraums  Sylvia & 50.00   

Hannibalsz Louise   

Hatch Rita 20.00   

Jacotine Errol Violet 25.00   

La Brooy Trevor Vilma 20.00   

Labrooy Mirabelle 
 

50.00   

Loduwick Yvonne Basil 
 

50.00   

Mack Androulla 25.00   

Mack Derrick Bernice & family 
 

300.00   

Mack Douglas,Peggy,Vivian,June 
 

500.00   

Miller Francis Cheryl 20.00   

Miller Louise 
 

50.00   

Moraitis Con 20.00   

Rocque Eric Yvonne 50.00   

Rousou Ellen George 20.00   

Scarnivel Tony Arlene 20.00   

Williamsz, Denis Myrna 50.00                 TOTAL 1430.00 

                   



 

 

 

 

Eighty Club members: 
Call Bobby or Tim for 

a 10% discount on 
Servicing

Email:  

sirgorgep.gmail.com 

 
 

Want a mechanic with good old fashioned values? Those who prides themselves on their 

workmanship, their honesty and reliability. Call Bobby or Tim at Springvale Automotive 

and be pleasantly surprised.  A modern, clean, well equipped workshop. 

 

Address: 
1/898 Princes Highway 

Springvale 

Trading Hours: 
8:00 am-5:30 pm Monday-Friday 

8:00 am - 12:00 pm Saturday 

SERVICES 
Servicing, Brakes, Roadworthy Certificates & Inspections, General Mechanical, Logbook 

Servicing, Transmission Repairs & Servicing, Timing Belts, Clutch Repairs, Auto 

Electrical Repairs, Auto Air Conditioning, Exhausts, Suspension etc…… 
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CARING FOR THE LESS FORTUNATE

Call us now 
9547 8122 

 

Call us now on 
9547 8122 


